
 

 

 

November 1, 2024 

 

El Paso County Planning & Community  

Development Department – Attn: Jeff Rice 

2880 International Circle, Suite 110 

Colorado Springs, CO 80910 

 

RE: SADDLEHORN RANCH – FILING 1 – FIELD CHANGE NOTICE – DELETION OF CURTIS ROAD 

DRIVEWAY CULVERTS 

 

Dear Jeff, 

 

Please consider this field change notice letter for the Saddlehorn Ranch –Filing 1, located in Section 3 

and 10, Township 13 South, Range 65 West of the 6th Principal Meridian in El Paso County, Colorado. 

JR Engineering has produced plans adding a total of 5 driveway culverts (see attached exhibit) along 

the west side of Curtis Road which per plan is to remain a 2’ shoulder. The east side is adding a 

lane/shoulder for the entire length of Saddlehorn Filing No. 1. The 5 drives currently do not have 

culverts and virtually no ditch.     

 

Given that the County will obtain ROW in the future along the western side of Curtis to complete the 

planned full roadway section (to fit a 8’ wide paved shoulder) and the disruption the work would cause 

to neighbors by adding the culverts and ditches, JR Engineering requests that the culvert/ditchwork be 

eliminated from the project. It’s anticipated the ditch work and driveway culverts would be added at 

that time the ROW is acquired and the road widened by the County.   

 

Please let me know if you have any questions or comments in this regard.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Bryan T. Law,  PE       

Colorado P.E. #32314 
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